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● During our meeting on Sept 13th, Principal Abdul-Salaam requested we shift our
goals of the committee to the School Improvement Plan, Curriculum, and Student
Achievement. He stated our meetings should utilize the School Improvement
Plan (SIP) as a core focus. Our SIP has several goals, but ones with upcoming
deadlines are priority:

○ iReady: Students will advance two levels in reading and math as
measured by iReady during this school year. This has already begun as
teachers and admin have administered iReady assessments for the Fall
and have begun working on targets for students.

○ Write Score Assessment 2x/year: First assessment is scheduled to be
administered in October

○ Promote a healthy and supporting work environment for staff: Wellness
Wednesdays have taken place consistently since the beginning of the
school year. September was a 30/30 month which promoted 30 minutes
for 30 days of wellness. Weekly Health and Safety Committee meetings
continue and onsite COVID testing began this Monday. Uninterrupted
teacher planning periods are prioritized.

○ Establish protocols to promote transparency and collaboration as well as
shared decision making in the school, including timely feedback: There is
an open door policy with school administration, shared leadership
practices, and grade level meetings to address grade level concerns.

○ Improve frequency of opportunities offered through SEM that enhance
existing curriculum: Ms. Buckley and Ms. Taylor have been working on
SEM offerings which were presented at the most recent PTO meeting.
There is a wide variety of selections available, including ones specifically



for virtual students. The program seems well on its way to meet goals. The
collaboration of the two teachers is going to help ensure success.

○ Administer LKES and TKES in a timely manner to improve administrative
and teaching practices: Ms. Jackson is has taken the LKES course and is
awaiting approval from GA DOE to complete the certification process. The
majority of teachers have completed their Self Assessment (over 90%).
Still working on new teacher to get in the system. We have completed our
first round of Learning Walks which are designed to gather information for
planning purposes.

● There was a vote for a new chair for ASP and the committee brings forth Ms.
Jackson as the nominee for approval by the board.

● We also have an update form a public question regarding iReady reports to
parents and after-school and Saturday tutorials:

iReady diagnostics reports: when will these be received?

Teachers have been directed to send iready diagnostics reports to parents and
we will give benchmark data at the board meeting.

If and when will Saturday school and after-school tutorials begin?

Once Title I approves our plan we will begin to solicit teachers for participation
hopefully in mid October through December.


